
Rusper Primary School Newsletter 

Welcome Back!  

We’ve had a wonderful first full week back at school, and it’s been a joy to see 

the children return with such enthusiasm and energy. The summer work has 

made a real impact—especially the installation of cubbies to replace coat pegs. 

The children are absolutely loving their new “lockers” and have taken great 

pride in using them! 

New Starters 

We are incredibly lucky to have new children joining our school community 

this year. They’ve settled in beautifully, and we’re so proud of how quickly 

they’ve adapted to school life. A huge thank you to all our pupils who have 

been so welcoming and kind, helping their new classmates feel right at home. 

Reception Children 

Our Reception children have joined us for half days this week and have been 

an absolute delight! Their curiosity, smiles, and excitement have brought such 

joy to our classrooms. 

School Lunches 

We understand that there have been some challenges with lunch ordering this 

week. Thank you to all families and children for your patience and 

understanding. We’ve been assured by Chartwells and ParentPay that the issue 

has now been resolved, and things should run smoothly moving forward. 

Clubs Launching Next Week 

We’re thrilled to announce that school clubs will be launching next week!  You 

should have all received your confirmation email.  Chelsea Football will be 

confirmed on Monday and instructions about how to pay will be emailed. 

School Council 

Each class has nominated children to represent their year group on the School 

Council—a very responsible and important role. Their first meeting with Mrs 

Wright will take place next week, where they’ll begin discussing ideas to make 

our school even better. One of their first topics will be school uniform 

expectations. 

Uniform Reminder 

A gentle reminder to all families about our school uniform and PE kit 

expectations, including appropriate footwear. We want all children to feel 

comfortable, confident, and ready to learn each day. If you’d like to double-

check the uniform guidelines, you can find them on our website or feel free to 

contact the office – we’re always happy to help.. 



 

Y6 House Captains Presentations 

Next week, our Year 6 pupils will be delivering their House Captain 

presentations. A helpful template from Mr Rogers will be coming home with 

your child today to support them in preparing.  Please do check their bags! 

 

 

Snack Time 

Just a gentle reminder that children should only bring water in their bottles – 

no juice or squash, please.  For snacks, we encourage healthy choices like fruit, 

vegetables, or crackers.  Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 already 

receive a free piece of fruit or veg each day, so there’s no need to send an 

extra snack unless you’d like to.  Thank you for supporting our healthy school 

approach and helping the children stay happy, focused and ready to learn! 

 
 

 


